
Franklin R. Dillman 
2273 County Road 54 West 

Notasulga, AL 36866 
 
11July2016 
 
Chairman Louis Maxwell 
Macon County Commission 
Tuskegee, AL 36083 
 
Dear Chairman Maxwell, 
 
I am applying for another annual exemption from Macon County mandatory garbage pickup services as 
required by 420-3-5.07.  My current annual exemption expires on 31Sep2016.  
 
I have been informed by the County Compliance Officer, who has approved my county request for at least 
five years, that the Chairman is requiring my request directly.  Therefore, my application for FY2017 
exemption from Macon County mandatory garbage pickup service as required by code 420-3-5.07 is herein.    
 
I have been an avid recycler since 1986, when I retired from the US Navy, and have been exempt from 
county mandatory garbage collection since FY2009.  I have been the only person to handle my garbage since 
my Navy retirement because of my beliefs and practices.  Prior to living in Macon County, I was exempt 
from mandatory garbage collection in Volusia County, Florida.  
 
My plan for being responsible for my household garbage includes: 
 

• Continue to wash un-recyclable and recyclable items of food residue. 
• Continue to recycle our plastics, aluminum and metal cans, cardboard, clear and colored glass, office 

paper, magazines, household batteries, and newspaper through the City of Auburn’s recycling center 
on Donahue Avenue.    

• Household garbage and recycling containers are intact and have tight fitting lids. 
• Recycling unwanted electric appliances and electronics through Lee County E-Days. 
• The un-recyclable portion of our household garbage will be transported in my pickup truck in 

covered and secured containers.    
 
My second to last weight ticket to Stone’s Throw Landfill of Tallassee show that I deposited only 40 pounds 
of un-recycable garbage over a three month period.  This past deposit was close to my average of  between 
80 to 100 pounds.  
 
Stone’s Throw Landfill of Tallassee has granted me written permission to use their facilities over the next 
decade. 
 
I remain proud of my accomplishments protecting our sensitive environment and I look forward to the 
opportunity to continue to do so.  
 
Respectfully,   
 
 
Franklin R. Dillman 


